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2019-20 Executive 

President-  Sandy Corey 

Vice President –  Kathy Boone 

Past President- Janet Wright 

Registrar – Trisha Robinson 

Secretary –  Georgina Cantrill 

Treasurer-  Kim Reeleder 

Website:   http://www.woodsockquiltguild.weebly.com 
 

Committees: 

Community Quilts –  Kathy Boone, Georgina Cantrill 

Fat Quarter Draw : Krystyn Davis 

Web Site:  Marilyn Sarchfield & Jolene Clark 

Phone Committee: Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson 

Refreshments: Suzanne Hunter 

Sunshine:  Linda McAffee 

Photography:  Dorothy Davis 

Library:  Ann Grant 

Program:  Doreen Antworth 

Newsletter: Estelle Wilson 

Booking Instructors: Ellen Armour 

Retreat: Diane Scott & Janet W 

Legacy – Suzanne Hunter but still OPEN 

Super Saturday: Janet Melanson & Victoria Theberge(612-2225)*NEW 

Chairperson of Words: Jolene Clark 

CQA Guild rep – Sandy Corey 

 

WQG has a new e-mail address.  woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 

Make sure you are getting your messages.   

AGENDA 

http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
mailto:woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com


Call to Order 

Welcome 

Guests and new members 

Correspondence 

Approval of Agenda, as published in newsletter 

Approval of Minutes, as published in newsletter 

Business arising from the minutes 

Approval of treasurer should report, as published in the newsletter 

New Business – Nominating Committee 

Approval of committee reports, as published in newsletter 

Super Saturday 

Senior Quilting 

Library 

Instructors – Ellen Armour 

Upcoming events 

Marketplace 

Any other business 

Program 

Show and Tell 

Fabric  Draw 

Next meeting: Monday, March 3rd,  2020 

Adjournment 

* Break will be at 8:00 pm, unless announced otherwise 

    
  * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

Minutes  February 3rd  2020 

Meeting called to order 7.02pm 

 

Opening remarks and welcome. 

President welcomed everyone and some of our members returning to us.  President said 

we were glad to have them back. 

None at this time. 

Correspondence 

A thank you card from the River Valley Cancer Group, thanking the Guild for all of the 

bags that were made. 

Approval of Agenda as published in News Letter. 

Moved by Janet Wright, Seconded by Doreen Antworth, 

Some additions to the agenda. Motion approved. 

Approval of Minutes as published in Newsletter. 

Moved by Ellen Armour, Seconded by Sue Hayden, 

Motion Approved. 



Business arising from the minutes. 

None at this time. 

Treasurer’s Report, as published in the Newsletter. 

Moved by Kim Reeleder, seconded by Gayle. Motion approved. 

Members were pleased to see the half year report, and thanked Kim. 

New Business. 

President told the members that the Nominating  Committee will be on the Agenda for 

next month. 

This would be made up of Past President, past Executive committee members  and a 

member off the floor. 

Market Place. 

Still some books on the back for members to take from Nadine Bolton. 

Approval of Committee Reports as published. 

Moved by Krystyn Davis, and seconded by Suzanne Hunter, Motion approved. 

Retreat. 

Nothing at this time. 

Super Saturday 

Feb 15th would be a table runner, March 21st would be a fake Log Cabin and supplies for 

this would be in the March newsletter. 

Sénior Quilts. 

Trish thought that she would be fine for the next week, but would send out an email for 

help if needed. 

Comfort Bags. 

Nothing at this time 

Library. 

Ann is still away at this time.  Marilyn Sarchfield offered to step in and help this week 

with the books. The president told members she would be looking for help with the 

Library next month also. 

Charm Swap 

Next Month will be Novelty 

April Yellow 

May Purple 

June Orange 

Instructors 

Darcy Hunter will be doing birds and on the 30th May Fusion art kind of thing. Money in 

advance would be great and it will be 9am to 3pm. 

To see her work just Google her name. 

Guild Directory 

Sue Hayden brought the new directories for member to take home with them. 

Sue wanted to thank all for the hard work in getting the directory done. 



Legacy 

Trish explained that she was a retired teacher, and that the NBCC was looking for 

helpers who could do a demo of quilting in the Heritage week. It was just a thought to 

see if members would be interested in doing 2 hour shifts. Trish pointed out that our 

Legacy Program is not getting the involvement it should by members. 

 

Taralee Wark spoke to the members on the work she is doing in the High School in 

Woodstock with about 20 students. Taralee was looking for some donations of material 

if members would be so kind. Janet Wright said that she thought that as a Guild we 

could do better than that and put it to the floor to give 100 dollars to this project. 

After some discussion Janet Wright made a new motion that we give this project 300 

dollars . Ellen Armour seconded this motion, and members approved this motion. 

Taralee was also looking for 3 yards of material if members wanted to donate this to the 

school project for making PJs. Taralee is a member so you can find her in the directory. 

It was also said that members could go into school to help and encourage students. 

Janet offered to work with Taralee on this, so members who wanted to also help could 

contact Janet also. 

 

Krystyn Davis told members she helped with a small group at Bristol Elementary School, 

and in the coming March break . she was looking for donations. Our President put it to 

the floor that we give her 100 dollars  as March break was so close. It was seconded by 

Joyce Richard, and the motion was passed. 

 

Break 7:45pm 

 

Programs. 

Doreen asked member who had completed their 40 by 40 block to come to the front to 

show and encourage members. 

Doreen told members to Google,  Giant Quilts or Barn Quilts for ideas. 

Block for this month was Manitoba. 

 

A.O .B. 

None 

 

Fabric Draw 

Georgina pulled the first ticket Joan Prosser, 2nd Dorothy Davis, 3 rd Victoria 

Theberge. 

 

Show and Tell. 

Fantastic what a great show of work this month. 



 

Next meeting March 2nd 2020. 

 

Meeting Adjourned. 

8.32pm 

 
 

Treasurer's Report for March 2020 Newsletter   

Submitted by Kim Reeleder    

    

Balance January 29, 2020    $    12,585.86 

    

Income: FQ Draw  $            83.00  

 Membership  $            80.00  

Total Income     $          163.00 

    

    

Expenses: Office  $              4.50  

 Legacy  $          300.00  

 Program  $            88.87  

Total Expenses     $        (393.37) 

    

Balance February 22, 2020    $    12,355.49 

 

Thank you to all members who bought some of Nadine’s quilting treasures.  We raised $132.75 for 
Dunroamin. 
 
 

Registrar’s March, 2020 Report 

45 members signed the attendance sheet at the February meeting.   

4 returning members registered in the month of February. Two new members from the Keswick Valley 

Quilt Guild also registered.  We welcome Stacey Yerxa-Russell and Elaine Stairs. 

The total membership registration is now 107.  Members may wish to record the following 

information to their Woodstock Quilt Guild directory: 

Norma Drost, 10 Noah Lane, Oakland, NB, E7L 2V6, Home: 392 9198 (No email) 

Lori Edwards, 3080 Main Street, Centreville, NB, E7K 2A9, Home: 276-1983, Cell: 324-4554, Work: 325 

3996, lori.edwards@live.com 

Barbara Holston, 609 Bangor Rd. Houlton, ME, 04730, Home: 207-532-4383, Cell: 207-538-2985, 

barb.holston@icloud.com 



Elaine Stairs, estair3lg@gmail.com  (no other information available at the moment.) 

Stacey Yerxa-Russell, 181 Main Street, Canterbury, NB, E6H1M6, Home: 279-2385, Cell: 991-0071, 

sayrussell@yahoo.ca 

Remember to sign the attendance sheet located at the Draws table by the entrance to the Hall.  The 

attendance sheet aids the executive in determining that we have enough members at the meeting to 

vote on motions made at that particular monthly meeting. 

Trisha Robinson 

WQG  Instructors Report 

I have asked Darcy Stewart Hunter to teach her birds on May 30th.  At St Gertrudes 

at 9am to 3pm.  Come early to set up.  I think we can handle 20 people.   

She has 4 birds available  a chickadee, cardinal, blue jay, and a hummingbird.  The cost is 

$25.00, which includes the cost of the class, a pattern and a matting board.  Other 

patterns are available for $12.00 and the board is $3.00.  I will need your money when 

you register by the May meeting as I need to let her know how many to plan for and I 

will have her bring all her patterns with her so that all are available to be purchased by 

anyone who wants them.   

If you are interested in her patterns and do not want to take the course please let me 

know so that she can bring them for you and prepay for them as well.   

Sherida Giddings can be here September 30 a Wednesday to teach the Judy Niemeyer 

paper piecing workshop.  If this is a good date please let me know you want to attend.  If 

it would be better to have it after retreat please let me know that as well, it would be 

October 5th a Monday.   

The Cost of the workshop will be $25.00 .  The Worshop will be at St Gertrudes from 

9am to 3pm (come early to set up).  I will only be able to take 16 people so it will be a 

first come with money basis.   

She will teach the basics of paper piecing for any Judy N patterns.  You will need a 12” 

add a quarter inch ruler.  She will bring them with her if you want to buy them the day 

of the workshop.  She will also bring patterns that you can buy then.  Please look then up 

on the internet for materials needed.  The library has some patterns but you will need to 

buy the papers for the pattern.  If you need more information please contact me at 

276-1014 or ellenarmour63@yahoo.com or on facebook.   



Any suggestions for an instructor to come and teach us a technique?  Would you like an 

appliqué workshop?  A mystery guest with mystery project? 

Thanks Ellen 

Super Saturday dates are: 

Mar 21, 2020 

Apr 18, 2020 

May 16, 2020 

Super Saturday, March 21st 

Sorry to cancel the last SS but with no heat in the hall, it would have been too cold to 

sew. Hopefully on March 21st the next SS it will be warmer. After all it is Spring soon. 

This month we will be doing a Faux Log Cabin Quilt with Judy Boyd 

If you do not want to do it scrappy then you will need 1/2 yard red or yellow for centers. 

1yard Dark, 1 1/4 yard Dark , 1 1/2 yard 

Dark, and 2 yard Dark ( 5 different colors dark) and 4 1/2 yd light. Or you can do it 

scrappy with many colors. 

If you want to cut and sew together the following then  you will  be ahead to start 

making the blocks. 

               Med/Dark     sew to   Light 

  2.5 inch X 21 inch   to 8.5 inch X 21  this is the centre so red or Yellow for the dark 

color 

     4.5 inch X 21 inch   to 6.5 inch X 21 

     6.5 inch X 21 inch   to 4.5 inch X 21 

     8.5 inch X 21 inch   to 2.5 inch X 21 

      10.5  inch X 21 Leave as one piece 

Judy will show these pairs at Guild. This is a fun and quick way to make a log cabin quilt. 

It is fat quarter friendly. Please sign up and come and enjoy the day. Thank you Janet M 

 

 5”charm swap 

1.  Choose a good quality fabric that is in the guidelines, preferably pre -washed.  Square 

up.  Cut one 5” strip from the width of fabric.  Cut off all selvages.  Sub cut into eight 5” 

squares.  Set one aside for yourself.  Place 7 charms into a ziploc bag and place your 

name and the name of the swap in or on the bag.  i.e. Janet W     blue 

You may do multiple sets within each section, but each set must be a different fabric.  

Only good quality fabric cut accurately.   

 

March – novelty – any color 

April - Yellow   

May - Purple 



June - Orange and returned in September 

Janet W swap hostess 

 

HOME 

Don't forget to make and finish something that reminds you of HOME!!   Due at June's 

meeting.  We will have a viewer's choice vote and there will be prizes 

Janet W 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunshine: 

Jackie Walker is looking after Sunshine while Linda is away and reported that no cards 

were sent out this month.  That is good news- everyone is well. 

Community Quilts: 

Community Quilts:  We have given away two quilts this month.  We still have two 

children’s quilts to go out (if I can remember to bring them!  Ha!!)  If you know of anyone 

who needs a quilt, please let us know. 

Sincerely,   Kathy Boone & Georgina Cantrill 

Retreat 

-October 1- 4, 2020 *Special retreat* 

-October 21- 24, 2021 

-October 6- 9, 2022 

-October 19 -22, 2023 

 Janet & Diane 

 

Next years retreat is Oct 1-4, 2020 and we will be bringing Sherida Giddings (Judy 

Neimeyer Certified Instructor) for the weekend.  You may paper piece or not, up to you. 

There will be an additional cost of about $30 that will be charged to all retreaters.  We 

will take sign ups starting in May.  Janet W & Diane S 

Program: 

Hi girls, passing out two blocks on Monday night. And as always show and tell. 

How is your one block quilt coming along? 



They will go on the floor in May. So no more showing them at guild until May.  See you 

Monday night....Doreen 

                                                                                       

February Library Report 

No report this month, but just a friendly reminder to all members who have books 

to be returned or OVERDUE books to please remember to bring them with you. 

Thank you.   

Cat Pillows: 

Keep on  making these lovely cat pillows for the 2 animal shelters.  There is a great need 

for them. Approximate size is 14” by 20”.  Terry Harcombe is the “Cat Lady” so bring 

them to her.  Thank you. 
LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS: 

March Report: 

I am now looking for volunteers for the month of March.  We have two sessions in March (Tuesday,10th,  and 

March 24th). Both these sessions need volunteers. 

The remaining dates are as follows:  all on Tuesdays – March 10th, 24th, April 7th, 21st, May 5th, 19th, June 2nd, 16th, 

2020. 

If quilters could volunteer even just one session in our quilting season, that would be appreciated.  The signup 

sheet will be on the Draws table as you come into Saint Gertrude’s Church Hall. 

Volunteers need to come to the main dining room at 12:50 p.m. and work with the seniors until tea time which 

usually begins around 2:00 p.m.  If you are able to stay for tea and cookies and socialize with the seniors, that 

would be great too.  We usually finish around 2:30 p.m. 

Thanks to those who have helped out so far. 

Trisha R. 

Fons & Porter Tips of the Month: 

- When drawing around templates, place a sheet of fine sandpaper under your fabric to 

prevent slipping. Secure sandpaper to table top with masking tape. 

-attach the loop side of a couple strips of velcro to the bottom of your sewing foot 

control to help it stay put on a carpeted floor. 

  

 

    The end 


